



Home and School Organization Meeting Minutes

Monday, April 8, 2019 5:00 p.m.

- I. Opening Prayer
- II. Approval of March minutes
- III. Financial Report.....Jen Lefeber
 - a. Expense=\$11.10 for Kwik Trip cap/label mailing
 - b. Current balance=\$6,392.15
- IV. Old Business
 - a. Kwik Trip Milk Moola-ended 3/31. Final submission 3/30. Any additional caps/labels can get thrown out.
 - b. Feasting for Funds
 - i. March-Chili's profits-check not received yet
 - ii. Rocky Rococo flyer going out 4/12
 - c. Penny War for the Vargas Family
 - i. Flyers didn't get sent home in Friday folders last week, so Dr. Nardi will email them to families and have hard copies sent home 4/9
 - ii. How/when should pizza/cupcakes be distributed on 4/22?
 - 1. Nicole will pick up Theo's on 4/22 and deliver to school over lunch for the 2 winning classes.
 - 2. Natalie Kohlhagen will get 200 cupcakes from Piggly Wiggly for the entire student body. We will distribute them to the classrooms in the afternoon for teachers to hand out.
 - iii. Need to take money to WI Bank & Trust Thur. 4/18
 - 1. Dr. Nardi & Willa Ritt will take the money to the bank in the afternoon on 4/18
 - d. Teacher Appreciation Week, May 6-10
 - i. Dr. Nardi-Budget? # of teachers? Need more kcups?
 - 1. Our budget for the week is \$300. There are 17 teachers. Dr. Nardi will check on how

many support staff are in the school. It was decided to get support staff a small gift card, in addition to the teacher gifts.

2. Jen & Jamie will put together items for the teachers lounge, including a big box of k-cups & carbonated sodas.

ii. Other updates/suggestions?

1. Dr. Nardi will bring in baked goods on Monday 5/6
2. Jimmy Johns is donating lunch on Monday 5/6 for the teachers
3. Nicole will pick up breakfast items for Wednesday morning 5/8
4. Nicole will put together a Sign Up Genius for donations from school families for a teacher lunch on Friday 5/10
5. Jen & Jamie will make Thank You cards for teachers & staff.
6. Jen will send teachers a form to fill out asking what their favorite things are. This will then get sent home to families so students can bring in treats throughout the week for their teachers.

- e. Collectibles-Box Top turn in day, April 22. Send out Remind Thursday April 18 for jeans & crazy hair day.

V. New Business

a. Field Day

i. Bounce house

1. Bounce Bringers is available 6/11. If we purchase 2 bounce houses, we will receive \$25 off. It will be around \$300 for 2.

ii. Student Council help

1. Student Council has funds left in their account that they are willing to put towards the fun activities for Field Day. They had many ideas to share, including: dunk tank, lawn games, face painting, photo booth and balloon animals. They will check into pricing and other details and share at the next meeting.

iii. Other

1. Other ideas for the day that were discussed include: cookout of burgers, hot dogs and other "potluck" type foods that would be donated by each class. H&S would provide

the meat if we can't get it donated. Also discussed having a pie eating contest and giving cookies or some other sweet treat to students to take home with them.

- 2. Jen will let Roncalli know we need buses at school for pickup at 9:30am and back at the park at 2pm to take kids back to school.*
- 3. Suggestion was made to use photos from the photo booth to create a bulletin board of all the pictures for next school year. Dr. Nardi said she would share the pictures with families as well.*

b. Playground updates

- i. \$10,000 raised from Mane Event reverse auction*
- ii. Form a committee-do we want this in place going into next school year? Start recruiting now?*
 - 1. Dr. Nardi will connect the Safety & Facilities Committee with H&S to discuss*
 - 2. Jen will contact Fr. Matthew to discuss the potential of reaching out to Aurora, HSHS & Acuity as donors.*
 - 3. Jen & Dr. Nardi will work on dates for a meeting before the end of the year. Jen will also put together a writeup for the church bulletin (will ask Mary Petrie for permission first), asking for people with an interest in helping with the project, donating time, talents, skills or money for the playground committee. We will ask a student to draw something to go with it.*
 - 4. Suggestion was also made to have students speak at mass to help get donors for playground equipment.*
 - 5. Discussion to make this a "community build" could bring the cost down. We will extend the invitation to school and parish families.*
- iii. Should we purchase new balls, jump ropes, etc to replace those that were misplaced?*
 - 1. We will purchase soccer goals, balls, jump ropes and chalk.*

VI. Next Meeting

- a. May 13, 5-6pm Seton Cafetorium**